LISA MURKOWSKI ALASKA

COMMITTEES:

ENERGY AND NATURAL RESOURCES
RANKING MEMBER
SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENERGY

FOREIGN RELATIONS
RANKING MEMBER, SUBCOMMITTEE ON
EAST ASIAN AND PACIFIC AFFAIRS

HEALTH, EDUCATION, LABOR, AND PENSIONS INDIAN AFFAIRS

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-0203 (202) 224-6665 (202) 224-5301 FAX

November 3, 2007

510 L Street, Suite 550 Anchorage, AK 99501–1956 (907) 271–3735

101 12TH AVENUE, ROOM 216 FAIRBANKS, AK 99701–6278 (907) 456–0233

> P.O. Box 21247 Juneau, AK 99802 (907) 586–7400

110 Trading Bay Road, Suite 105 Kenai, AK 99611–7716 (907) 283–5808

540 WATER STREET, SUITE 101 KETCHIKAN, AK 99901–6378 (907) 225–6880

851 East Westpoint Drive, Suite 307 Wasilla, AK 99654-7142 (907) 376-7665

P.O. Box 1030 311 Willow Street, Building 3 Bethel, AK 99559-1030 (907) 543-1639

Dear "Step It Up" Alaskans:

First, thank you for inviting me to attend your rally seeking to encourage the adoption of national and state policies to reduce carbon emissions. Unfortunately, U.S. Senate business prevents my attendance.

As Alaskans, we have all noticed that our climate has been warming in recent decades and that the 3 to 5 degrees rise in temperature we have experienced has had a host of consequences that have affected our State, from warming permafrost to increasing coastal erosion. While the science of global climate change is still hotly debated, I believe that it does make sense to take common-sense steps now to reduce carbon dioxide and other greenhouse gas emissions when it can be done without significant impacts to our economy and our ability to afford environmental protections in the future.

For that reason Senator Stevens and I earlier this year joined in co-sponsoring legislation to create a carbon emissions program that would create a cap on emissions and set up a credit trading program to help companies lower emissions at the lowest possible cost to society. The bill we co-sponsored would result in emission reductions of roughly 60 percent by 2050 — well within the 50 to 80 percent target proposed by the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change earlier this year as needed to avoid future environmental impacts. The bill for the first time would impose a price on carbon emissions, while including a "safety valve" that would prevent serious economic disruptions from occurring. The measure would require the United States to lead the climate debate by setting a good example, but would also require international participation without which efforts at global emission reductions will be doomed.

Crafting climate legislation is an extremely difficult undertaking given the need for legislation to avoid significant impacts on the poor, while also providing "adaptation" assistance to areas, like Alaska, that have already experienced the impacts of changing climate conditions. Efforts like today's rally will help educate Alaskans on the issue and potential solutions and help to foster the conditions for Congress to debate this complex subject. Best wishes.

Sincerely,

Lisa Murkowski

U.S. Senator